MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, June 5, 2018, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Chris Shaw, Commissioner Josh Daisy, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard.  
Absent: Commissioner Jim Brow.
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.  Josh made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 1, 2018 meeting.  Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor of the motion.
Under Old Business, Tim reported that Bristol-Plymouth Regional School won’t be able to get the soccer field signs done this school year.  He has contacted Signs By Tomorrow in Easton for a cost estimate to provide the signs.
Relative to the roof leaks on the Gymkhana building and the gazebo, local contractor Keith Mosman will take a look at them next week.  Also, plans to re-side the garage at the 2000 King Philip Street rental house is also being revisited with requests for bids for the job and then encumbering the funds from FY2018 if necessary.
The Chairman asked where we stand with plans for the proposed dog park.  Early estimates are that this may be a roughly $100,000 project.  The Chair suggested that the Commissioners and Tim walk the plot of land and secure some cost estimates so that language can be placed as an article on the fall town meeting warrant.

There was a brief discussion on the proposed turf soccer field.  Terming it “a costly project,” Tim added that the first course of action would be to secure the blessings of Joe Arruda and his Arruda family, followed by seeing whether or not the town will back the project.  There are also grants that can be applied for.  The Burke Field would be a second option if the Arruda Field doesn’t pan out.  The Chair asked that RYS president Haresh Daryanani be asked to attend a commission meeting and outline his plans.
The following future meeting schedule was established: July 10; Aug. 7; Sept. 4; Oct. 2; Nov. 6; and Dec. 4, 2018.  These Tuesday meetings will begin at 6 p.m. and will be held at the South School, located at 305 South Street East, Raynham.
The following field-use requests were acted on:

1. The South Shore Rox submitted a request to use McKenney Babe Ruth field and RMS baseball field from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. on Saturdays and Sundays through Aug. 8, 2018.  Josh made a motion to approve this request with a fee of $550.  Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor of the motion.
2. Raynham Youth Baseball & Softball Association (RYBSA) submitted a request to hold the state softball tournament on fields 3, 5, and 6 as well as the RMS softball field June 22 – 24, 2018 from 8 a.m. – 8 p.m.  Josh made a motion to approve the request with a fee of $550; Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.

3. Raynham Youth Baseball & Softball Association (RYBSA) submitted a softball summer field-use request for fields 5 and 6 as well as the RMS softball field from June 18 to Aug. 10, 2018, Mondays through Fridays from 6 to 10 p.m.  Josh made a motion to approve the request; Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.
4. Friends of USA, Brazil and Cape Verde requests the use of a soccer field to hold practices from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. on Sundays between June and August.  It was noted that this group will need to provide proof of insurance coverage.  Josh made a motion to approve the request with a fee of $550; Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.
5. The Colonial Road Runners submitted a request to use the Park & Recreation office parking lot (located at 2254 King Philip Street) as the start and finish points for the group’s weekly runs.  These runs will take place from 6 to 8 p.m. on Mondays between May 7 and Aug. 27, 2018.  Josh made a motion to approve the request; Chris seconded the motion and the two voted in favor.  
Josh said that he had spoken with Norm about field conditions.  Norm noted that he is currently down a full-time position.  Current conditions and composting at RMS was asked about at the recent May annual town meeting.  The Chair suggested that this be looked into and requested that Tim connect with Highway Supt. Ed Buckley about it.   
The Chairman welcomed Tim as the head of the Park & Recreation team, adding that Tim “is more than qualified” and he is happy to have him here.  He also noted that Andrea Berardi did a great job as director and that he was sorry to see her go.
Chris went on to say that at the fall annual town meeting, the town voted to appropriate money to finish the Pacheco basketball court.  Selectman Joe Pacheco is overseeing this rehab; what remains to finish is the final top coat and painting of the court, the parking area surface, and installation of a set of bleachers and two picnic tables on pads.

In addition, Chris mentioned that per the rules of the 501c3 account, an annual meeting of the board of overseers of the Monti preschool playground needs to be arranged.  Attendees will include, among others, the three Commissioners, Elizabeth Francis, and Paul Monti.  Tim will contact Mr. Monti for his availability.

Tim reported that staff training for CPR will take place on June 26.  

He is in the process of meeting town department heads and school officials.

There are broken pieces of equipment on the Monti playground, making them unsafe.  O’Brien & Sons is coming out this week to look at them.

The quote received from Ultimate Chimney Sweep to repair the chimney liner and re-attach the chimney cap is $2,495.  The Chair asked that he obtain two other quotes.

Tim noted that he is creating a Google calendar to simplify the referencing of field usage.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:39 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
[image: image1.png]



PAGE  
3

